

ANU BIPOC DEPARTMENT COLLECTIVE MEETING - WEEK 7 SEM 1
17/4/24

ATTENDANCE: see bottom of agenda

Meeting opened: 5:09 p.m.

Apologies: N/A

1. ACKNOWLEDGEMENT OF COUNTRY

The ANU BIPOC Department acknowledges the traditional owners of this land, the Ngunnawal and Ngambri peoples. We pay our respects to Elders, past, present and emerging. We acknowledge that this land was stolen and sovereignty was never ceded. We welcome all Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander people to our Collective and we commit to standing with our First Nations people.

2. OFFICER REPORT

a. SRC - Wed 17th 6:15PM

b. Mental Health Taskforce

- i. Task force meeting Wed 17th April 10:30AM
- ii. Coffee Catch up next week (date unconfirmed)
 1. If they don't have any tangible work for BIPOC Officer/Department might leave taskforce

c. Ursula Hall Report Update

- i. Meeting with new DoS (Jenni) is on Thursday 18th April 9AM

d. Palestine Chalk Mural

- i. Seems to have been rubbed off - not sure if this is intentional or not
- ii. In the progress of further investigation

e. Palestine Protest Walkover

- i. Saturday 20th April 12:30PM
- ii. Might have to reassess walkovers moving forward (depending on turnout)

f. Disclosure Training for BIPOC Reps at Res Halls

- i. 17 now interested; 8 are non-BIPOC leadership from UniLodge
- ii. SSW Team has changed so we are expecting delays in the training

g. Indigenous Panel

- i. Looking to book in T2

h. BIPOC Base

- i. Feedback form is up in BIPOC Base. Also find it [here](#)
- ii. Access: 118 students
- iii. Pending:
 1. Will be contacting ANU re: Panel Heaters
 2. Pads / Tampons: still not secured however BKSS might be able to provide us their extra supplies
 3. Snacks: need to organise a snack run

- a. Chia to compare prices between various supermarkets
- i. **Office Hours: Wed 3-4PM @ BIPOC Base**

3. SECRETARY REPORT

- a. **Library Stocktake**
 - i. Done! Just need to print check out sheets and the library will be up and running.
- b. **Volunteer List**
 - i. Compiling a list of volunteers from all the events (and other things) we've done this year
- c. **Constitution**
 - i. Working on timeline for amendments

4. TREASURER REPORT

- a. **Chai 'n' Chats Palestinian Fundraiser**
 - i. Money has been donated!
- b. **Mid Year Financial Report**
 - i. All receipts have been collected just in time for the mid-year report!
- c. **Outstanding invoice payment receipt**
 - i. That was not found so Selena is chasing it up with ANUSA
- d. **Third SRC report completed!!!**
 - i. Also gonna give a general update on budget stuff
- e. **Funding**
 - i. Have received our additional 10k funding and also merch sales from departments fete and market day have been received
- f. **Treasurer to-do list**
 - i. Determine ticket prices for ball
 - ii. Apply to Woroni Script fund for the printing of Zine
 - iii. Pay Asil when she gets us the correct invoice with her correct details
 - iv. Do a snacks list

5. SOCIAL OFFICER REPORT

- a. **Palestinian Fundraiser**
 - i. Next week! Everyone buy tickets
 - ii. Sober reps to wear high vis + Emalisa to make poster
 - iii. 8:30PM set up time (just need to put up posters)
- b. **Zine**
 - i. Emalisa to reformat for printing once print funding is sorted

6. ADVOCACY OFFICER REPORT

- a. **Documentary -**
 - i. Great work by selena - Reviewed Abreshmi's & Raida's footage.

- ii. As an exec we have decided to fund Paria (2022 BIPOC Officer) Adobe Premiere Pro subscription for a month.
- iii. Made a list of people who were involved in the documentary as they need to sign a legal document called a “Deed”. Still sorting out some details about the deed itself with lawyers and then we can send out the email requesting them to sign the deed.

b. Palestine Panel -

- i. In the process of booking T2.
- ii. Will apply for a grant by Kambri Reference Group with Chia after this meeting to waive venue fees

7. PUBLICITY OFFICER REPORT

- Palestine Fundraiser Promotion

8. BASC OFFICER REPORT

- Plan to host pres for AfroJamz event (May 4th)
 - Location TBC
- Spoke with Lodge BIPOC rep about hosting a BASC event next sem on lodge rooftop (for free!)
- Possible study session (date TBC)

9. FIRST YEAR OFFICER REPORT

- BIPOC talks turnout is so good!!! 6 people in total, everyone said they enjoyed!
- Chai and Chat event not just first years, first years wanting to branch out
- Send survey out to ask what first-years want
 - https://docs.google.com/forms/d/1bg0F4QY_rCuu7wL_-1z2Ya0y_5ebSyHcYswSKb35PPc/edit

OTHER BUSINESS

- a. Tea and Slay

Meeting Closed: 5:45 p.m.

ATTENDANCE: